Shetland Islands Council

Our Ref.

372/83

Your Ref.



Planning Department, Victoria Buildings, The Esplanade, Lerwick, Shetland, ZE1 OLL.

Gordon L. Mann, Dip.T.P., M.R.T.P.I., Director of Planning.

Telephone: Lerwick 3535 Exts. 267 - 271.

25th October, 1983

Dear Sir/Madam,

372/83 TO FORM MINK FARM, SCARFATAING, TRONDRA

Further to my last letter to you regarding the above application, I now write to inform you that the Council, having taken note of your comments, decided to refuse consent for the undernoted reasons.

Yours faithfully,

James a anderon

Director of Planning

Reasons:

- In the interests of amenity and, in particular, the development could give rise to unacceptable smells at the adjoining houses.
- The development represents an unacceptable risk of escape and the consequent high possibility of establishing a feral mink population, all to the detriment of the wildlife, farming and fishing interests of Shetland.
- The proposal would create an awkward precedent.